June 24th, 2011 - Volume 38, Issue 25

This Week in IUL News

Staff News

Symphony Workflows Announcement

IULFC Meeting

Staff News

Jir Shin Boey will resign from her position as Stacks Coordinator/Circulation Supervisor at the William and Gayle Cook Music Library on July 1, 2011. She has held this position since 2005, working as the Assistant Stacks Supervisor from 2003 to 2005, and as a Circulation Assistant at both the Music Library and the Archives of Traditional Music from 2000 to 2003. In December of 2010, she received a Doctor of Philosophy in Historical Musicology from the Indiana University Jacobs Schools of Music with her dissertation, "Popular Music in the Culture of Ambivalence: the Search for Identity in the Sixteenth-Century Low Countries." Jir Shin has accepted a tenure-track position as the Assistant Professor of Music History at Ouachita Baptist University in Arkadelphia, Arkansas. Please join us in congratulating Jir Shin on her new career.

Effective June 26, Celeste Schulman has accepted the position of Circulation Supervisor/Stacks Coordinator at the William and Gayle Cook Music Library. She comes to this position after having been the Assistant Stacks Supervisor since 2008. Celeste holds a Bachelor's degree in Music Performance from the Indiana University Jacobs School of Music, and received a Master of Library Science degree from the Indiana University School of Library and Information Science in 2010. Please welcome Celeste in her promotion.

Submitted by: Carla Williams, Head of Public Services, William and Gayle Cook Music Library, IUB

Pamela Effrein Sandstrom, Helmke Library's Director of Library Programs and Development, will retire on June 30, 2011. She will continue her long association with IPFW as Associate Librarian Emerita, and hopes to stay in touch with Fort Wayne friends and colleagues by keeping her IPFW e-mail account active. She is continuing to serve as archivist for the Central States Anthropological Society.

Pamela first came to work at IPFW Helmke Library in February 1976 as a serials assistant. From 1978 to 1980 she was head of the serials unit, and left to pursue the M.L.S. (master of library science) degree from Indiana University Bloomington, which she earned in 1981.

Latter at the Helmke Library, Pamela served once as visiting science librarian during 1985-1986, as part-time general reference librarian from 1981 to 1983, and interim document delivery librarian in 1993. In 1998, after earning a Ph.D. in library and information science from IUB, she returned as head of the library's reference and information services unit. Following a sabbatical leave to continue their long-term anthropological work in Mexico, Pamela returned to Helmke Library to focus her efforts on defining the new learning-commons initiative at IPFW that would feature information literacy as the cornerstone of an undergraduate education. She leaves us with the framework (and soon, the actual scaffolding) in place, and a sense of confidence that the next 30 years will bring as many changes to institutions of learning like IPFW as she has witnessed in her career as a librarian. At the base of this vision of librarianship lies the age-old sense of "athenaeum" — both a physical building and an organization of people dedicated to the promotion of learning.

Submitted by: Cheryl Truesdell, Dean of the IPFW Helmke Library

Library News and Events

Symphony Workflows Acquisitions Unavailable Starting June 25th for Rollover to Fiscal Year 2002

Symphony WorkFlows rollover of acquisition records to fiscal year 2012 will commence the last week of June. To accommodate rollover, we ask that you not work in the Acquisition or Serial Control module of WorkFlows beginning June 25th. While a notice will be sent to all library staff when rollover has been completed, normal work activities are expected to resume July 5th.

All work with orders, funds, and vendors, including display mode and read-only access should cease during rollover. Cataloging is not affected by rollover. Order links in bibliographic records should not be altered. Serials check-in should cease. A document that identifies the specific activities not allowed during rollover is available on the intranet at: http://www.libraries.iub.edu/intranet/materials.php?mt=procedure&ld=527.

Please arrange your work so that you will not use Symphony WorkFlows acquisitions from June 25 to July 4.

Submitted by: Kay Martin, Head Acquisition Accounting, Technical Services, IUB Libraries

Indiana University Libraries Faculty Council (IULFC)

Agenda for July 8, 2011 Meeting: 1:30-3:30 pm

Video connections available on each campus: (Video Bridge 101)

IUB Bloomington: Wells, E252

IUE East: Hayes Hall, 280

IPFW Ft. Wayne: Library, 419

IUPUI Indianapolis: University Library, 2115E

IUK Kokomo: KO, 130 Bogle Room
IUN Northwest: Hawthorn Hall, 318

IUSB South Bend: Northside, NS 075B

IUSE Southeast: KV112

* Columbus campus library not participating.

Agenda:

Welcome, Introductions and Approval of Minutes of March 11, 2011 Meeting.

- 1. IULFC Ad Hoc Handbook Committee Updates: Jennifer Hehman (Chair)
- 1. Proposed 2011 Handbook changes. (Vote)
- 2. Suggested revisions, deletions, transfers and replacements for next year.

2. IULFC Ad Hoc P & T Task force Committee Report: - Julie Bobay (Chair)
Update & Discussion (30 minutes)
3. IULFC Committee Reports
1. Faculty Board of Review - Dina Kellams (Chair)
2. Faculty Standards – Richard Humphrey (Chair), Jackie Byrd (Liaison)
3. Promotion and Tenure – Sue McFadden (Chair)
4. Research – Margit Codispoti (Chair)
5. Sabbatical Leave – Nels Gunderson (Chair)
6. White Award – Rachael Stoeltje (Chair), Jennifer Laherty (Liaison)
7. Librarian's Day – Lori Duggan (Chair), Lora Baldwin (Liaison)
8. Mentor Program – Anne Haynes (Chair)
9. Web Master's Report – Vincci Kwong (Web Master)
4. 2011-2012 Officers and Committee Appointments: Update: Scott Opasik (Secretary-Elect)
5. Dean's Report
6. New Business
Adjournment
Check out this website, http://www.indiana.edu/~iulfc/2010-2011/agenda_minutes.shtml, for more information.
Submitted by: Jennifer L. Hehman, Secretary, IULFC 2010-2011